
ts
I
©

3 President of the St. Francis chapter, Ray Sullivan.

Presiding over the induction ceremony were: I. to r.—  
Prof. Joseph Dumbra, Mr. Nicholas Spadaccini, Jose 
Martel, Prof. Emeritus C.C.N.Y. and regional director 
of Sigma Delta Pi, Prof. John Allegra, moderator of 
the school chapter and Prof. Francisco Lacosta of 
Brooklyn College, sponsor of our chapter.
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New members of the Spanish Honor Fraternity: I. to r.— Nicholas Macaluso, Sister Gabriela 
Fontanez, John Blaine; rear— Daniel McLaughlin, Bro. Benjamine O’Reilly.



ASSOCIATION OF
EVENING STUDENTS

The Association of Evening Students is the only organization in the college 
desiqned solely for the benefit of the Evening Session student. The organiza­
tion has been in existence for some years and has been more active in the 
1967-1968 school year than at any other time in its history.

Jim Bozart, President of the Association, reports that during the fall 
semester the Association had 108 members, a figure which exceeds the largest 
previous membership. Over 40% of all evening session students are members 
of the Association and Jim reports the Association’s membership is still growing.

The Association functions as a social and administrative organization and 
represents the specialized interests of the evening session students in these 
two areas. The Association works closely with the administration of the college 
to make known the needs and desires of the school’s evening students.

During the past year Jim has been ably assisted by: Walter “ Scoop” 
Leen, who serves as Vice-President; Jack Danaher, who is the Corresponding 
Secretary; Ken Brown, who is the Recording Secretary; and Joe O’Neill, who 
is the Association’s Treasurer. Although not one of the Association s officers, 
Jim Murphy served admirably as Chairman of the Annual Dinner-Dance Com­
mittee.

The Association holds an annual summer picnic which was held at Davies 
Lake, New York, in July of 1967 and a Christmas Smoker which this past year 
was held at the Roof Garden of the Hotel Saint George, and was highlighted by 
a live jujitsu program. The Association also conducts an annual dinner-dance 
which was held at the Tavern On The Green at Central Park. Monthly meet­
ings, at which refreshments are served, are conducted on varying nights of the 
week so that all students have an opportunity to attend.

Next year, why don’t you join the Association of Evening Students and 
take part in the only extracurricular activity that is easily available to you!

Jim Bozart addressing the Association 
between drinks at the Hamilton 
House.

Walter Leen, Ken Brown, Jack Danaher, Prof. Casey and Jim Bozart— the men who run the 
Association of Evening Students.


